
ARROWHEAD UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT 

SPECIAL BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

JUNE 8, 2016 

MINUTES 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Rosch at 5:00 p.m. in the District Office Board Room. 

 

Members present: Bob Rosch, Joe LeBlanc, Craig Thompson, Kent Rice, Donna Beringer, Al Zietlow, Tim 

Langer, and Dave Dean 

Unable to attend:  Sue Schultz 

 

Administration present:  Laura Myrah, Steve Kopecky, Kevin Lipscomb, and Sue Casetta 

 

The meeting was properly posted. 

 

RESULTS PRESENTED FROM FACILITY PLANNING COMMUNITY SURVEY: 

 

Bill Foster from School Perceptions, LLC presented a PowerPoint slide show reviewing the results of the survey. 

Approximately 3,370 people completed the survey, which is 20% of the population. Mr. Foster noted that surveys 

tend to have 15-20% participation rates, so Arrowhead’s participation rate was strong. The survey results were 

shown in aggregate and also disaggregated by potential project, as well as by the demographics of the survey 

participants – staff, parents, and non-parents. 

 

Results regarding the “base plan” of approximately $45 million, respondents were split equally between likely to 

support (45%) and unlikely to support (45%) with 10% undecided. Major projects comprising the base plan where 

likely support was indicated were: Design Engineering Manufacturing Center, special education and student services 

areas, building infrastructure and emergency systems, and renovating classrooms/science labs. The “additional 

projects” tested within the survey did not receive majority support from the participants – new swimming pool, new 

theater/auditorium, expanded gymnasium at North Campus, and improving the land north of the current campus for 

athletic practice fields. 

 

QUESTIONS, ANSWERS, CLARIFICATIONS REGARDING SURVEY DATA RESULTS: 

 

Board members asked questions and made comments regarding the survey data. Next steps were discussed, 

including the Special Board meeting on Tuesday, June 14, 2016, at 6:00 p.m., to further discuss and prioritize the 

potential projects. 

 

Moved by Zietlow, seconded by Langer to adjourn.  Motion Carried. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 5:35 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Laura Myrah   

Superintendent Susan M. Schultz, Clerk 

 


